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CMV Rollover and I-94 Closure 
 
What: Commercial Motor Vehicle Property Crash   

Where: I-94 MP 27, Medora exit. 

When: 11/03/2020 0950 hours.  

Road Conditions: Normal 

Weather Conditions: Clear  

Type of Crash: Single Vehicle Rollover 

Agencies Involved: NDHP, Billings County Sheriff’s Department, US Park Service, ND DOT. 

Vehicle No. 1: 2020 Freightliner pulling a box trailer 
Driver No. 1: Taieb Nassah, 51 years old, Indianapolis, IN, No Injuries 
Restraints:  Seat Belt 
Charges:  None 

 
Passenger No. 1:  Mustapha Benayad, 53 years old, Indianapolis, IN, No Injuries  
Restraints:  None, In Sleeper Birth.  

 
 

NARRATIVE:  Taieb Nassah was traveling eastbound on I-94 en route to Wisconsin from 
Oregon.  Nassah lost control of the combination on I-94 MP 27 and entered the south ditch.  
Nassah attempted to regain control but the trailer overturned and came to rest on the 
passenger side.  The trailer was blocking both eastbound travel lanes.  The occupants were not 
injured in the crash.  East End Towing removed the semi and trailer from the scene. Eastbound 
I-94 was closed for approximately 7 hours while traffic was re-routed through Medora.  
 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
For More Information Contact:  
Sgt. Christopher Messer  (701) 328-2467                                                                                                                                                  
cmesser@nd.gov  

     


